                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 8 January 2020 at St James’s Church, Murton.

Present:  Cllrs I Waddington, D Harriman, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, G Richardson, D Wells
A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Warters
20/1
Apologies for absence were received from Ward Cllr Rowley
20/2  

No declarations of interest were made
20/3
The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 December 2019 were confirmed and signed as a true and correct record 
20/4
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            20.4.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party Report was circulated. A meeting will be arranged in January with City of York Council officers to go through policies, maps, SEA and HRA documents
20.4.2 The Police report noted a break-in at York Livestock Centre and theft of hire equipment from a business in Fryors Close 

20.4.3 Ward Cllr Warters had not received a reply to his letter to organisers of the York Marathon about car parking issues. The clerk had also written inviting organisers to a meeting with the Parish Council to discuss arrangements for the next event
20.4.4 The clerk had received responses from 2 allotment holders who wished to  continue with tenancy. One holder had not yet responded. The clerk was instructed to invoice all holders at the appropriate time in April
20.4.5 The clerk had collated photographs of all signs and stiles on Public Rights of Way and would send a report to officers at CYC for action where necessary to renew or repair
20.4.6 Ward Cllr Warters was to action a formal complaint to CYC about the lack of action and communication over enforcement matters in the Parish, particularly with reference to The Homestead site. The clerk was to ask Cllr Warters to enquire about the possibility of planting trees on the approach to the village on Murton Way, near the A64 bridge, which may have the effect of slowing traffic. Cllr Kettlestring also asked that the operatives on the recycling lorries be asked to pick up litter caused by their lack of care when emptying the collection boxes
20.4.7 Cllr Clancey was asked to provide tapes to stop car parking on the verges and green for the Auction Centre Farm Machinery sale on 5 February

20/5
A resubmitted Planning Application for a totem sign at York Livestock Centre (ref 19/02646/ADV) was discussed and there were no objections. A plan to re-site reception at Murton Grange (ref 19/02666/FUL) was discussed with no objections 
20/6
Application for extension to storage shed at Yorkshire Museum of Farming (ref 19/01900/FUL) had been approved by CYC  
20/7
Financial Matters: 
It was unanimously agreed to pay the following invoice:

20.7.1 £180.00 to Stoneplan (Murton Garth/Moor Lane salt bins)
20.7.2 It was unanimously agreed to maintain the Precept at £2500.00 for 2020/21                                                                                                                                                   
20/8
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 12 February 2020 
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